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Beausejour Lions part of Recycle for 

Sight program 
Appeared in The Clipper Weekly on June 2 
The Beausejour Lions are doing their part to 

change lives, one pair at glasses at a time. 

Lions Clubs across Canada are participating in 

the Recycle For Sight program, which involves 

the gathering of eyeglasses at a community  

collection spot. 

In Beausejour, Lion Harold ‘Spotty’ Ott  
regularly stops at Beausejour Optical where Dr. 

Lorne Ryall and his staff at the Park Avenue 

location collect them. In total, Ott gathers over 

2,500 pairs of used eyeglasses each year and 

delivers them to the Lions Eye Bank of  

Manitoba and Northwest Ontario Office in  

Winnipeg before being sent by Lions Clubs 

International to Calgary.  

In Alberta, a team of dedicated prison inmates 

then clean, refurbish and determine the eyeglass 

prescription of tens of thousands of pairs of 

glasses, which are then bagged, packed and 

shipped to sight missions around the world. 

The next step is getting the eye glasses to those 

who need them. The Lions Clubs International 

Foundation selects a location that needs a sight 

mission clinic – always in some remote place that has not had this type of service before. 
As the sight mission team is put together, Lions local to the mission prepare a clinic and getting the word out 

near and far that the eye clinic is coming.  

The clinic team is made up of regular volunteers, eye specialists, surgical teams and everyone else that is 

needed from cleaners to packers. Each person on the team is a volunteer. Most are also Lions and each  

covers their own expenses.  

At the clinics, patients travel hundreds of miles, usually on foot, and wait in long lines for their turn.   

Volunteers do the general eye exams. If eyeglasses are needed, the team fits the patient with a pair with the 

prescription closest to the one needed. None of the people who are fitted with glasses are worried about style 

or if the prescription is exact.     

Many stories are told of how a person now with eyeglasses, maybe for the first time in their life, can see 

leaves on the trees, the faces of loved ones, or can finally get a job to help their family. To them, it is a  

miracle.   

As the clinic winds down and everyone on the team returns to their normal lives, it is always with a sense of 

‘we serve’, with new friends for life, and the wonder that with so little they could change so many lives for 

the better. 

If you have eyeglasses, or even just the lenses that are no longer needed, drop them into one of the Eye Bank 

Eyeglass Collection Boxes around your town or contact Ott at 204-268-8170. 
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DG Gerald’s Report 

Greetings Lions,  

It has been a good learning experience and a tremendous honor to serve 

as District Governor for 5M 11. 

As I finish my year, I wish to thank my wife and partner in service who has 

been my right arm throughout this journey. I am also very thankful to my 

home club, Riverside Lions Club of Winnipeg, for their unwavering support 

and encouragement.  

I am very pleased of the hard work that has been accomplished by Cabinet 

Members and Program Chairpersons this year.  

Visiting with every club has been the highlight of my term. I enjoyed meeting 

with so many Lions and hearing of all of the projects and fundraising ideas that 

clubs do in their communities.  

I thank Lions members for all of their hard work.  

Keep up the good work and don’t forget to have fun.  

In Lionism, 

Lion Gérald Fontaine—DG 5M 11 

DG 

 Gerald Fontaine 

We added 8 new members this month 

(May)  

while losing 10 bringing us to 1919  

this month with a –2.  

For the year, we have added 192 members 

and dropped 196 for a –4. 

Worldwide membership is at 1,413,822  

Did you ask someone 

 to be a Lion today? 
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Canadian Foundations Update 

Lions Eye Bank, Lions Foundation, Lions Hearing Manitoba & Northwest Ontario 

From July 1, 2015 up to and including May 15, 2016 we have been able to promote and assist many people. 
 
Lions Eye Bank 
We have assisted 6 individuals in obtaining specialized glasses, adaptive technology and specialized  
medication. We have assisted 11 individuals in obtaining eye exams and eyewear. 
We have assisted Thunder Bay Vision Care Centre in obtaining necessary equipment. 
 
 

CLERC 
To date we have collected 40,000 pairs of glasses. This is a new record! Thanks for your help.  
We have also welcomed 3 new businesses collecting on our behalf. 
 

Lions Foundation 
We continue to assist 36 individuals facing hardship while undergoing medical  
treatment. District Governors Kerensted and Fontaine have made the Lions Foundation 
(MAP) their pet project and clubs have generously donated $3735.00. 
Thank you so much! 

Hearing  
We have assisted 10 individuals in obtaining hearing aids. Our presentation at the Provincial Forum for the 
Deaf, deaf and Hard of Hearing Educators was well received. We have made worthwhile contacts and a 
clearer understanding of how we can best help. The 8th Annual 100 Hole Golf Marathon will take place  
September 12, 2016. More news and details to follow. 
 

Housing 
We have been able to accommodate 35 people in our Rural Housing program for stays from anywhere from 2 days 
to 3 months. 
 
 
 

Parade of Green 
How fortunate we are to receive $45,570.00 from clubs in all 3 districts. Your support means a great deal to us.  
 
Did You Know? 
The Lions Foundation was pleased to award 69 Hope Medals to supporting clubs. 
The Lions Eye Bank was pleased to present the following Stew Peever awards: 
 
5M10  Lion Wendy Wiedenhoeft 
5M11 PDG Chris Barnard 
5M13 PDG Cheryl McKitrick 
 
We send our heartfelt appreciation to all clubs for your unwavering support in all areas. Without you, we would not be able to  
accomplish and meet the needs placed upon us. We have spent over $130,000.00 in assistance.  
 
We will keep everyone posted as to new developments to our programs but in the mean time, enjoy your summer! 
 
With many thanks.  
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Winnipeg South Lions Bingo Bowl 

The South Winnipeg Lions Club Bingo Bowl which was held at the Dakota Bowling Lanes on  

Saturday, May 14, 2016. It was very successful. All the lanes were full and we had a great turn out of 

fans cheering on their favorite team. Before expenses, $4,000 was raised.  

Lions Ray and Ranjit at the door 

Lions Crest fruit carving 

Lion Marvin taking care of the 50-50 Sales Table 

Our Announcer  

Lion Kevin 

Happy Winners 

Chocolate Bowling Lanes Door Prize 
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Dilworth, DGF Leos, Glyndon & Plummer 

About forty Dilworth Lions, DGF LEOS and family members came 

together on May 19th to clean Dilworth City Parks  

The Dilworth Lions cooked pasta for the Annual Clay County Law 

Enforcement Awards Luncheon on May 17th in Dilworth. We fed 

about 80 law enforcement, prosecutors, support staff and related 

personnel. 

Glyndon Lions Club enjoyed a taco party - Tacos by 
Rodger -  at their monthly meeting on Monday, May 2, 
2016, which Lion Gayle Robertson won at the recent 
Zone Extravaganza in Lake Park, Minnesota. Rodger 
and Elaine Palmer graciously served the group 
delicious made-from-scratch soft shell tacos with all 
the trimmings and then joined the group for the rest of 
the meal. Good fellowship and great food were 
enjoyed by all. 

 Plummer Lions Club hosted the Lions 5M11 District Governor 

Gerald Fontaine on Monday, June 6th.  Plummer Lions Too 

members were also included. Dist Gov. Gerald presented 

several years of service awards. Members in the photo: Lion(s) 

Jerod Kelley, Rodney Duden, Jim Duchamp, Don Fox, Eliane & 

DG Gerald Fontaine, Kevin Tvedt, Bob Johanning, Jerry 

Freitag, Steve Rosten and Roger Gallant.  Photo by Lion Deb 

DuChamp. 
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Warren Lions and Barnesville Lions 

Warren Lions Club members are standing underneath a City of Warren 
Speed Sign prior to their monthly meeting on May 17th. The Warren 
Lions Club donated $2,000 for the purchase of (1) of the (4) Speed Signs 
that have been placed on the highways entering the City of Warren. 
In the picture are Warren Lions Club Members (L-R) Freddie Martinez, 
Jim Myrfield, Jon Holter, Rick Schmiedeberg, Jim Duckstad, John 
Bowman, Lonnie Stauffenecker, Nate Wozniak, Ron Loeslie, Darrell 
Rindy & Kevin Johnson. 

Lion Jim Duckstad (center and co-chairman of the 

Warren Lions Bike Safety Program), is shown 

receiving a personal donation from Jim Myrfield 

(left) and a Bremer Bank donation from Darrell Rindy 

(right) for the purchase of bikes that were given 

away at the annual Warren Lions Bike Safety 

Program held on Friday, May 13th at the W-A-O 

School. 

Lance Akers, a leading fundraiser for WDAY Honor Flight, is shown receiving a "large" check in the amount of $1,500 from 

incoming Lion President Jay Nord (middle), and current Lion President Mike Quiggle.  Charter flights depart from Hector Airport 

in Fargo and land in Washington, D.C., allowing Korean and World War II veterans to visit the various memorials.  Even though it 

cost $750 per individual to make this journey, the cost to the veteran is -0-, since it is covered by donations.  Excellent community 

support for the various Lion fundraisers allows the club to continue to help fund these worthy causes and exemplify the Lions 

motto of, "We Serve."  
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Gonvick Lions Governor’s Night 

Appeared in the Tri County Canary on June 1 
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Twin Valley Lions DG Visit 

Acting President Lion Peg Hanson accepting their clubs 

Centennial Banner Patch  

Twin Valley District Governor Visit on June 7th. The visitation took place at the Twin Valley Park where we had a 

BBQ for those attending. The club was well represented.   

Chevron presentation  

New member induction  

Contest Guidelines: 

The Public Relations Contest is to promote Lions and the 100th Centennial Anniversary. Every club in the Multiple is invited to 

participate. Small clubs have the same chance as a large club to win. 

If there are not enough lines on the application in any area, feel free to attach another page. 

Each District will award 1 winner per year. A plaque will be given to the winner of each District at the Multiple Convention in 2017 

& 2018. An overall winner will be chosen from the 12 District winners and will be awarded at the 2017 & 2018 Multiple  

Convention. A money amount will be determined by the District Governors at the July 2016 Council of Governors.  

Contest will run from July 2016- December 31, 2017 and January 2017 –December 31, 2017.  

Please submit your application to your District Public Relations Chair. If your District does not have a PR Chair, then submit it to 

your Newsletter Editor.  

Mail to: 

Lion Sandy Carlson, Public Relations Chair or Lion Stacy Kleinwachter, Newsletter Editor 

1109 2nd Ave N  3200 22nd St. S. Apt 424 

Moorhead MN 5656  Fargo ND 58104 

designerinmn@msn.com  skleinwachter@yahoo.com 
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Fertile Lions 

Monday, Memorial Day, the Fertile Lions served the Annual Lions 
Memorial Day Lunch, serving Scallop Potato with Ham, veggie, salad, 
and dessert. We served about 130, and all proceeds going for 
Scholarships for our Fertile / Beltrami High School Seniors.  We are 
able to give 4 $500 scholarships. The top picture is the Lions that 
worked and the bottom photo is part of the crowd we served. 

The Fertile Lions Club put up Bird Houses in front of the Assisted Living here in 
Fertile. Our Member Mike Slevin, headed up this project. Our President Lion 
Paul Borslien brought his tractor and post hold digger, from his farm, and drilled 
those holes in about 2 to 3 minutes, and then the guys put up the poles for the 
bird houses, and poles for bird feeders. The feeders will be hung in a few days. 
Now the residents at the Assisted Living will be able to watch the birds take up 
residence in their houses, and will also be able to watch them at their bird 
feeders. Our members, in the top picture, is Lion Mike Slevin, the head of the 
project, and Lion Lionel Sandness, and on the tractor, Lion Paul Borslien. In the 
last picture Lion Dean Radke, was also helping, and Norma Erickson was the 
picture taker. We want all the credit For this project to go to Lion Mike Slevin.  

Fertile Lion member Norma Erickson’s husband Bruce, and he put their Lions 
sign up, although he is not a member of the club. He is always a help if Norma 
needs something done. So Norma had the sign and Bruce said, “Well we 
better get it up”. So they got permission to put it on the city of Fertile sign, on 
the south side of Fertile, and it is in the works to put a big Fertile sign on the 
north end of town, and at that time, we will be putting up another Lions club 
sign on it also.  
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Whitemouth and District Lions 

Whitemouth and District Lions had a wonderful time at our Annual Picnic on May 28th, and it was so great to have 

beautiful weather with clear skies this year! Thanks to all that came out. At the end of the day, there were 65 well 

fed people...including us!! 
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Winnipeg Asia – We currently have 18 members. We have been collecting eyeglasses for the Lions Eye Bank for the 

past couple of months and are planning to have a summer BBQ or a clothing and toy drive possibly this summer.  

Ste. Anne – We currently have 24 members. Here is a brief look at the service projects, fundraising projects and other 

activities since this fall: Collected Food for the Food Bank in Ste. Anne; Assisted in Ste. Anne Library sorting/filing 

books, secretary/treasurer duties; 6 members attended the Bud Spud fundraiser in support of the mid-winter convention; 

Presented wreath at Remembrance Day Service; Held 2nd annual craft/bake sale; Held 3rd annual Christmas Light Bus 

Tour for seniors; Held 3rd annual Evening of Coffee and Entertainment in support of local food bank; 10 members  

attended mid-winter convention in Winnipeg; Held 1st annual Rumor Comedy Club Evening in support of school’s 

breakfast program; 2 members attended Multiple Convention in Mankato; Hosted a zone meeting; Held Town Clean-Up; 

Hosted a Walk for Dog Guides; Hosted a Kite Festival and meat raffle drawing. 

Winnipeg Transcona – Collected eye glasses and raised money for the Birtle Lion Club Journey for Life. 

Steinbach and Area – We currently have 22 members. Here is a brief look at the service projects, fundraising projects 

and other activities since this fall: donated silent auction prizes and several members attended the Bud Spud Fundraiser 

for the mid-winter convention; Presented wreath at Remembrance Day Service; Sold tickets for Grey Cup; collected and 

delivered eye glasses to the Lions Eye Bank; Donated money to Operation Red Nose; Cooked hot dogs and bought a tree 

for the Lighting of the Trees Fundraiser for the Bethesda Foundation; Helped deliver 950 Christmas baskets; Donated to 

the Mid-Winter silent auction; Donated to the parade of green; Attended the Mid-Winter Convention in Winnipeg; Sold 

tulips for the Lung Association; Donating and working at the Manitoba Summer Games this August; Donated a 4 wheel 

walker with basket and seat; Helped with the Lions Foundation to cover part of the cost for a lung transplant recipient; 

Had several cookouts. The Steinbach and Area Lions Club are visible in the community with our 3 fully equipped  

trailers at most events held in the community. 

Winnipeg South – Membership now stands at 24. Here is a brief look at the service projects, fundraising projects and 

other activities since this fall: Donated money to the Canadian Diabetes dinner; Held a meet and greet; Rang bell for the 

Salvation Army Christmas Kettle project; Helped deliver Christmas hampers for the Christmas Cheer Board; collect eye 

glasses and turn in to the Lions Eye Bank; 6 members attended the Mid-Winter convention in Winnipeg; Gave money to 

the parade of green; Lion Agnes Scott, 98, passed away. 

Riverside - Here is a brief look at the service projects, fundraising projects and other activities since this fall: Hosted a 

craft sale at Riverside Lions Estate; Adopted a family for the Christmas Cheer Board Hamper program; had a successful 

Hawaiian night with the tenants and guests; helped organize the Bud Spud and Steak night for the mid-winter  

convention; Helped plan the Mid-Winter Convention; Sold Grey Cup tickets; Sold Christmas cakes; 3 members attended 

West St Paul Spring Tea and Craft sale; 2 members attended Ste. Anne Lions fundraiser at Rumors; 3 members attended 

Ste. Anne Lions craft sale; packed up 1048 pairs of glasses and 105 sets of lenses and took to Lens Crafters; Took 6 

hearing aids into the Lions Foundation for reuse; Gained 12 new members; Hosted the 2016 Mid-Winter Convention; 3 

members visited West St Paul Lions; 5 members visited Winnipeg Lions; 2 members attended Winnipeg Lions Spring 

Fundraiser; 3 members attended officer training workshop; Life Member Lion Howard Elliott passed away. Donated 

money to the following: Riverside Lions Senior Residents Inc; Christmas Cheerboard; Rossbrook House; Salvation  

Army; Conseil Saint Joseph Council to assist in a wheelchair ramp; Marlene Street Tenant Advisory Board for the  

Children’s Christmas Party; Diabetes Cavalcade to help send a child to camp; Lions Foundation for a hearing aid; Lions 

Eye Bank; Clandeboye United Church for help with refuges. 
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Dear Lions  

As Helen Keller’s Knights of the Blind, Lions worldwide recognize the importance of supporting those among us who are blind or 

vision-impaired. Another important role Lions play is educating the rest of the public about the lives of people who are blind or 

vision impaired. I am writing to ask for your help in supporting a project that does both at the same time. 

In July of this year, at the museum at the Hjemkomst, the Historical and Cultural Society of Clay County will host a nationally  

touring exhibit of some renown. Child in a Strange Country: Helen Keller and the History of Educating People who Are Blind or 

Visually Impaired. The exhibit explores four primary subjects: Reading, Science, Math, and Geography. Using Helen Keller’s  

educational journey as a lens, the exhibit uses tactile reproductions and authentic artifacts to uncover the roots of modern education 

for children with vision loss. Please see the enclosed exhibit description or go online to http://www.aph.org/museum/programs/

traveling/strange-country for more details. 

We expect the exhibit to draw in students of all ages from throughout the region, including ND School for the Blind students,  

during its four-month exhibition period July 1 through Nov. 1, 2016. Although we are committed to bringing this highly interactive 

educational experience to our community, we can use your help: the exhibit rental fee is $7000. Several Lions members have  

encouraged us to reach out to Lions Clubs in our region to ask for club support to help cover these expenses.  

We want you to know that we already discount the admission of the school children of Clay County when they come to the museum 

as a class to just $2 per person. We also offer a special rate of $4 per person to organized school groups from outside of Clay  

County as well. Even with paid admission, HCS does not expect to profit from this exhibit. It is not our purpose to profit; our  

purpose is to educate. Please consider a donation of any amount to help us defray the hard costs. 

In gratitude, we will acknowledge the Lions in our marketing and your specific club with a thank-you sign at the end of the exhibit 

highlighting all groups who donated to the exhibit. In addition, we invite the Lions to have a table display about the organization 

and its fine work near the exhibit to help promote it to everyone who visits the museum. 

Donations can be mailed to HCSCC, 202 1st Ave. N., Moorhead, MN 56560-1985. Please write in  the Memo line “Helen Keller 

exhibit”. If you need any more information to make a decision, please don’t hesitate to call or email me. 

Many thanks for all you do for our community and beyond! 

Maureen Kelly Jonason 

HCSCC Executive Director 

Maureen.jonason@HCSmuseum.org 

A big thank you to the following Lions Clubs for their financial support of the  
exhibit Child in a Strange Country: The History of Educating People who are 

Blind or Visually Impaired? 
  

Dilworth Lions ~ Hawley Lions ~ Moorhead Lions 
Horace Lions ~ Fargo Gateway Lions 

http://www.aph.org/museum/programs/traveling/strange-country
http://www.aph.org/museum/programs/traveling/strange-country
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Can Do Canine Update 

Thanks to the support of Lions Clubs across 5M, Can Do 
Canines continues to train specially trained dogs for  
people with disabilities and provide them free of charge 
to those in need. 
 
One recent recipient of a Can Do Canines assistance dog 
is Amanda Mollner. Amanda now has a greater sense of 
freedom, independence and peace of mind thanks to  
Mobility Assist Dog Phyllis. Read their story below. 
 
Amanda Mollner & Mobility Assist Dog Phyllis 
 
At 18, Amanda Mollner of Woodbury, Minn. began  
having episodes of dizziness. Sometimes she felt  
off-balance; other times like she was spinning while 
standing still. She had ringing in her ears so loud that 
sometimes she couldn’t hear. Amanda has Meniere’s  

disease, a rare disorder of the inner ear that causes vertigo, hearing loss and ringing in the ears. “The disease 
is in my ears,” Amanda says. “But it affects my entire body. I fall frequently and drop things a lot.” 
 
For nine years, she did her best to cope with the disease that cost her  
employment opportunities and made relationships stressful. But after 

three ear surgeries, Amanda began 
looking for another solution. She 
found Can Do Canines, and was 
paired with Phyllis, a two-year-old 
black Lab.  Phyllis helps Amanda 
by fetching the phone, acting as a 
brace when she gets up, and  
retrieving her cane. She also opens doors and drawers, and picks up 
items that Amanda drops. 
 
With Phyllis by her side, Amanda says she feels more secure and safe, 
and ready to pursue the independent life she imagined nine years ago.  
“Phyllis gives me a reason to get up every day,” Amanda says. “I am 
forever grateful to all those who helped bring this beautiful little soul 
into my life.” 

Can Do Canines Executive Director Lion Al 

Peters and friends at the MD5M Multiple 

Convention in Mankato, MN 

Can Do Canines Demonstration Dog Sam makes a friend at 

the MD5M Multiple Convention in Mankato, MN 
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International News 

View and Share #LIONS100 Media 

Lions have been serving communities for nearly 100 years, which means Lions have 

many stories to tell. These stories help us celebrate our Centennial, remind us to take 

pride in everything Lions have accomplished and prepare us for another century of  

service. Visit the Centennial Media page for Touchstone Stories on defining moments in 

Lions history, as well as Centennial videos that bring 100 years of service to life. Download and share the  

Lions story on your social media pages with the hashtag #LIONS100. 

Social Media Tips, How-To's and More 

Whether you're just getting started on Facebook or you're interested in improving your club's 

current social media presence, you can find resources on the LCI website that will help. Learn 

how your club's photos can be featured on LCI official social channels; read the Lions SMiLE 

Blog for the latest on apps and tools; and discover new ideas to share at your next club meeting.  Visit the  

Lions Social Media page to get started. 

Sponsor a Centennial Leo Club 
Are you interested in cultivating leaders for our organization’s next 100 years? By 
sponsoring a Leo club, Lions provide young people with opportunities to serve 
their communities, develop leadership skills, make new friends and have fun! Leo 
clubs organized during the Centennial Celebration receive a limited edition  
Certificate of Organization and Centennial Leo Club Extension Certificates. Learn 
how to start a new Leo club in your community today! 

Lions Worldwide Week of Service for Youth in August 
This August 8 –14, join incoming international President Chancellor Bob  
Corlew and Lions around the world for a special Worldwide Week of Service 
event dedicated to engaging youth in our communities. From organizing a new 
Leo Club to inviting youth to serve alongside you, there are countless ways to 
join the Worldwide Week of Service for Youth. To learn more about how your 
club can serve, visit Lions100.organd start planning your service project  
today! 

Submit a Photo and Share Your Lions Year! 
Show Lions everywhere how you served your community and 
made a difference in people’s lives this year. Visit the  Submit a 
Photo page on the LCI website and upload photos of your club 
in action, doing hands-on service, reaching out to people in 
need and having fun. Your photo and story might be featured 
on our official social media channels, including Facebook and 
Twitter. 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183554017&sid=95790284&m=12789430&u=LIONSPROD&j=33545259&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/media/index.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20May%20Newswire%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183554017&sid=95790281&m=12789430&u=LIONSPROD&j=33545259&s=http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/social-media/index.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20May%20Newswire%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183554017&sid=95790281&m=12789430&u=LIONSPROD&j=33545259&s=http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/social-media/index.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20May%20Newswire%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183629550&sid=98034862&m=13033929&u=LIONSPROD&j=34050891&s=http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/leos/leo-club-sponsors/start-leo-club.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20June%20Newswire%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183629550&sid=98034862&m=13033929&u=LIONSPROD&j=34050891&s=http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/leos/leo-club-sponsors/start-leo-club.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20June%20Newswire%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183629550&sid=98036714&m=13033929&u=LIONSPROD&j=34050891&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-service-challenge/worldwide-week-of-service-youth.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183629550&sid=98034863&m=13033929&u=LIONSPROD&j=34050891&s=http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/communicate-your-activities/submit-a-photo.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20June%20N
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183629550&sid=98034863&m=13033929&u=LIONSPROD&j=34050891&s=http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/communicate-your-activities/submit-a-photo.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20June%20N
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100% Secretary Award Application 

The International Association of Lions Clubs 

DISTRICT 5M-11 

100% Secretary’s Award Application for 2015-2016 

In order to receive the 100% Secretary’s Award, each Club Secretary who has qualified must fill out this form and have it approved and signed by the Club 

President and Zone Chair. The listed criteria apply to the 2015-2016 Lions year. (July 1, 2015 – June 30, 2016) 

The form is to be completed and submitted to the District Governor no later than July 31, 2016. 

 

CLUB___________________________ Submitted ___________________, 2016 

SECRETARY____________________ Mailing Address _____________________ 

  Telephone________________________ 

TO QUALIFY, ALL FIVE (5) OF THE FOLLOWING CRITERIA MUST BE MET: 

_____ All Monthly Membership Reports mailed or filed electronically to LCI by the last day of the current month. 

_____ All District Monthly Activity Reports (MAR) mailed or emailed to the DG, VDG’S, Cabinet Secretary and  

           Zone Chair by the last day of the current month. 

_____ PU-101 (report of new officers) submitted to the District Governor by May 1, 2016. 

_____ All dues to the District and Lions International paid by March, 31, 2016, with no unpaid balance over $50.00 

           owed to Lions International. 

_____ Maintained and kept accurate minutes of all club and board meetings, attendance records, awards and  

           sponsorship records; and processed all club correspondence in a timely manner. 

IN ADDITION, SIX (6) OF THE FOLLOWING NINE (9) MUST BE FULFILLED: 

_____ Submit Annual LCI Activities Report to LCI by July 1, 2016, with copy to the DG. 

_____ Attend two (2) of the three (3) Zone Meetings during the 2015-2016 year. 

_____ Attend a District 5M-11 Club Officer Training Session during the year. 

_____ Attend one (1) of the following: 

  _____ 5M-11 Midwinter Convention _____ 5M Multiple Convention 

  _____ LCI International Convention _____ USA/Canada Forum 

_____ Arrange for an Induction Ceremony for all new Lions members of your club. 

_____ Arrange for an Orientation Presentation for all new Lions members of your club. 

_____ Sponsor a new member into your club. 

_____ Make club members aware of the monthly District Newsletter or print and distribute copies at monthly meeting 

_____ Prepare this form with all 3 signatures and mail it to the District Governor by July 31, 2016. 

 

Club Secretary: __________________________________ Approved By: 

 Club President:____________________________________ 

  

 Zone Chair: ______________________________________ 
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Greetings Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos of 5M-11!  
 

Thank you to all the clubs that put forth submissions this past year 2015-2016 as well as 

the cabinet members that sent me items. 54 out of 70 of the clubs had submitted something. 

That’s over 77% of the clubs. This year, I want to see this number increase with the ultimate 

goal of getting every club to submit even ONE item., whether it be an awesome project,  
someone getting an awards or showing what you do in the community. We love to hear what 
you are doing and it may give other clubs ideas on what to do. 
  

LETS RAISE UP AND MEET THIS CHALLENGE 
 

Please send the information to me by the 25th of each month  
unless stated otherwise.  

Upcoming deadlines for the newsletter:  
June 30th — July Newsletter 

July 23rd— August Newsletter 
 

Lion Stacy Kleinwachter, Newsletter Editor 
Email: skleinwachter@yahoo.com or specialk.stacy@gmail.com 

 

Thanks to the following Lions, Lioness and Leo clubs for submissions: Ada, Argyle, Barnesville, 
Barnesville Thursday Nite, Beausejour, Crookston, Crookston Leos, Dilworth,  
Dilworth/Glyndon/Felton Leos,  Dilworth Loco Ladies, East Kildonan, East St. Paul, Fertile, Flom 
and Area, Fosston-Lengby, Gary, Glyndon, Glyndon Lioness, Gonvik, Goodridge, Goodridge Lion 
Tamers, Greenbush-Badger, Grunthal, Hawley, Hitterdal, Karlstad, Lac du Bonnet, Lake Bronson, 
Lancaster, Moorhead, Oslo, Plummer, Plummer Lions Too, Red Lake Falls, Riverside, St. Hilaire,  
Ste. Anne, Steinbach and Area, Thief River Falls, Thief River Falls Moonlighters Lioness,  
Twin Valley, Ulen, Wannaska, Warren, Warroad, West St. Paul, Whitemouth & District, Winnipeg, 
Winnipeg Asia, Winnipeg Beach/Dunnottar/Lakeside, Winnipeg Ma’di, Winnipeg South, Winnipeg 
Transcona and Winnipeg West.  

Wanted YOUR CLUB Help for the Newsletter 

Lions Club International: www.lionsclubs.org 

Multiple District 5M: www.lionsmd5m.org 

District 5M-11: http://e-district.org/sites/5m11 *NEW* 

Lions Program Sites: Can Do Canines: www.can-do-canines.org 

Leader Dogs for the Blind: www.leaderdog.org 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF): www.lcif.org/EN/  

Lions Eye Bank of Manitoba and NW Ontario: www.eyebankmanitoba.com 

Lions Foundation of Canada Dog Guides: www.dogguides.com 

Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation: www.mnlionsdiabetes.org 

Project New Hope: www.projectnewhope.net 

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum: www.usacanadalionsforum.org 

www.LionsUniversity.org *NEW* Check it out 

Websites to Know 

http://www.lionsclub.org
http://www.lionsmd5m.org
http://e-district.org/sites/5m11
http://www.can-do-canines.org
http://www.leaderdog.org
http://www.lcif.org/EN/
http://www.eyebankmanitoba.com
http://www.dogguides.com/
http://www.mnlionsdiabetes.org
http://www.projectnewhope.net
http://www.usacanadalionsforum.org
http://www.LionsUniversity.org
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Today’s Date_____________________    Club:______________________________________ 

Preferred Date_________________________  Alternate Date:_________________________ 

Person Requesting___________________________  

Phone#____________________________ 

If more than one club will be attending, please include the names of all clubs: 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________

Meeting Time:______________   Social Time:_____________ Dinner Time:_______________ 

Location:____________________________________________________________________ 

Lions Contact Person for visit:____________________________________________________ 

Phone:______________________________  

Cell:_______________________________________ 

E-Mail:__________________________________   

Special requests: (Ex. Special Speech, induction of new members, installation of officers,  

present awards, etc.) 

 

Please submit as soon as possible. I will confirm date with contact person either by phone or  

e-mail as soon as possible after request is received. 

 Please send this information to: 

DG Mike Janssen 

58 Walter Copp Cres 

Winnipeg, MB R2K 4H7 

R. 204.669.0473 or C. 204.330.3802 

Email: mjanssen@shaw.ca 

Lions 5M11 District Governor 

Club Visitation Request Form 

2016-2017 

mailto:mjanssen@shaw.ca
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2016 USA-Canada Lions Leadership Forum  

Omaha, Nebraska  

Sept. 15-17, 2016  

Leadership ? Service ? It’s what Lions do !  
“Leadership for Service”, the theme for the 2016 Forum, reflects our goal of equipping our Lions to meet the 

Centennial Service challenge in performing 100 million acts of service.  

Saturday afternoon will have three large service projects that every attendee will be able to participate in.  

Corresponding seminars have been added, teaching the skills and organization needed to better prepare service 

projects at the Club and District level.  

Opening night, Thursday brings master illusionist and motivational entertainer, Billy Riggs. On Friday, Lion 

Jay Blake brings his drag race car “Follow a Dream” to the Forum, along with his amazing story of  

overcoming a blinding accident to follow his racing dream.  

Saturday we look forward to the inspiring words of our then International President,  

Chancellor Bob Corlew. We finish the evening with Retired General 

Dick Abel, who after a long career of military, private sector and public 

leadership will be talking about the leader within each of us.  

Register now via our website: www.lionsforum.org 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO THE FOLLOWING CLUBS 

 Roseau Lions 65 years 6/6/1951 

 East Kildonan Lioness 35 years 6/8/1981 

 Flom and Area Lions 33 years 6/30/1983 

 Goodridge Lion Tamers 17 years 6/16/1999 

 Plummer Lions Too 17 years 6/17/1999 

 Dilworth Loco Ladies Lions 12 years 6/22/2004 

 Moorhead Lions 9 years 6/29/2007 

http://www.lionsforum.org

